Fiscal Comments Commission Meeting August 9, 2022 Regular Meeting

Policy Report PWD No. 22-38 Consider Bids for the Five-Mile Creek Bank Stabilization City Project 2021-973

During the 2022 Annual Budget and CIP Process, the City Commission approved \$154,000 for the purpose of Stream Bank Stabilization projects, to be funded from the Operating Budget of the Storm Water Capital Projects Fund.

In January of 2022, the City contracted with McAfee Henderson Solutions to design a project to stabilize the creek bank on a bend in Five-Mile Creek. This section of creek bank is failing and putting the trail that runs along the north side of the stream and the football field at risk.

The project was advertised for bid in the Leavenworth Times and at Drexel Technologies in July 2022. Bids were opened on August 3, 2022. The lowest qualified bid was from Linaweaver Construction in the amount of \$120,549. Lineaweaver Construction is an established contractor that has done numerous jobs for the City.

Below is a recap of the qualified bids that were received by the City:

Company	City	Total Bid
Linaweaver Construction	Lansing, KS	\$120,549
Primetime Contracting	Riverside, MO	\$121,300
Lexeco, Inc.	Leavenworth, KS	\$145,202
Mammoth Sports	Meriden, KS	Not Read
Engineer's Estimate: \$86,849		

Staff recommends the City Commission accept the low bid received from Linaweaver Construction in the amount of \$120,549 for the Five-Mile Creek Bank Stabilization Project.